
 
Lord, it is wonderful  
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25-26 January 2025, Third Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year C  
 

 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH WEEKDAY AND WEEKEND MASSES, LITURGY and RECONCILIATION TIMES: 

Monday 9.30am  

Tuesday 9.30am    
Wednesday 9.30am (Mass on 1 Jan instead of Lit of Word and H Comm)   
Thursday 5.30pm    
Friday 9.30am (including Anointing on First Friday)    
Saturday Reconciliation 5.00-5.30pm; Mass 6.00pm    
Sunday 9.30am and 5.30pm   
 

ENTRANCE ANTIPHON:  O sing a new song to the Lord; sing to the Lord, all the earth.  In his presence are majesty 
and splendour, strength and honour in his holy place. 
RESPONSORIAL PSALM:  Your words, Lord, are spirit and life. 
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:  Alleluia, alleluia!  The Lord sent me to bring Good News to the poor and freedom to 
prisoners.  Alleluia! 
COMMUNION ANTIPHON:  Look toward the Lord and be radiant; let your faces not be abashed. 
 

MAY THE DECEASED REST IN PEACE AND RISE IN EASTER GLORY 
Recently Deceased:  Fr John Ryan, Margaret McNamee, Ray Whitings, Victims of Los Angeles fires, Pasquale Calabria, 
Andrew Gillespie, Michael Hynes, victims of New Orleans terrorism and China earthquakes, Jennifer Wharton, 
Walter Stumpf, Michael Leunig, Elizabeth Smyth, Kevin Andrews, Vanuatu earthquake victims, Louisa Strasser, Ivan 
Benkovic, Sr Paulinus Croker RSJ, John Vincent, Doreen Johns, Letitia Baz, Spanish flood victims, Carmel Bourke, 
Yvonne Barlow, Susie Menadue, Marcelino Gulane, Melissa McAuliffe, victims of war in Ukraine and Gaza. 
 

Anniversaries of Death:  George Pugh, Anna Khanh, Diomina De Simone, Desmond Lilley, Kevin Wilson, Noel Lane, 
Lyn Granlund, Brian Brown, Malcolm Blain, Joanne Binutti, Chris Perkins, Peter Clarke, Margaret Frawley, Sharon 
Woods, Peter Marlow, Vincent and Mary Huang, Peter Mayer, Michael Morrisroe, Oreste Trinca, Pushpa Dwaly, Fr 
Leandro Infante, Pacifico Infante, Joe Caruana, Josh McKinnon, Anne Taylor, Benjamin and Bill Rowe, Melanie Swan. 
 

MAY THE SICK BE COMFORTED BY OUR PRAYERS 
Val Crane, Tom Gravanic, Carmel Coleman, Jeanette Ford, Fr Andrew Yang, Richard Foote, Chris Feeny, Moira 
O’Brien, Olga Johnson, Margaret Williams, Pieter van Gent, Mark Lodder, Ted Lindsay, George Toth, Greg Nash, 
Romeo Cicolini, Francis Boyd, Jeannette Clarke, Jarrod Clarkson, Karen Rankin, David Garratt, Marjorie O’Connor, 
Matthew Dwyer, Genevieve Crane, Maureen Sewell, John Warren, Lily Lim, Donald Stott. 
 

MANY MEMBERS, ONE BODY 

We know that it is not easy to bring together in one community people of different backgrounds, different talents, 

each with one’s own brand of selfishness too.  But what is impossible for us to do, God tries to do with us in Christ.  In 

him God calls us together from our diversity and division caused by the alienation of sin.  Through baptism we have 

become one body, one family, one community in Christ.  Each has to contribute one’s share, different from that of 

anyone else for the benefit of all and yet can remain true to oneself.  Each of us becomes an irreplaceable part on 

which the whole body depends.  In this unity in diversity let us praise the Father and eat the body of Christ that we 

may become more his body of the Church. 
 

Marivoet, Fr. Camilo J. (2000).  Liturgy Alive Models of Celebration (Year C).  Quezon City, Philippines:  
Claretian Publications. 

 

JANUARY ARRANGEMENTS:  Fr James Antony is on leave to celebrate his 25th anniversary of ordination.  In January 

weekend Masses will be celebrated by Fathers Bernie Hennessy, Mick Burke and Leonse Kurien, with Fr Mick also 

celebrating the Monday 9:30am Mass.  Tuesday to Friday of January there will be parishioner-led Liturgies of the Word 

and Holy Communion.  Thank you for your understanding and support.   
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SAPIENTIA RETREAT:  Single adults, ages 18-30, are invited to join the Dominican Friars and Dominican Sisters of St 

Cecilia for a weekend retreat at St Mary’s Towers, Douglas Park, NSW, from 7-9 February 2025.  The retreat will 

consist of talks, discussion, silence, Eucharistic Adoration, the Sacrament of Confession, Mass, and time for fun and 

fellowship.  Fee: $300 per person.  Please complete the google form (https://forms.gle/hHyBFDjN3A5pexXJA) to 

register your intention.  Registrations close 31 January.  

ARCHDIOCESAN EVENT ‘PILGRIMS OF HOPE’ celebrating the contribution of 30 different religious orders across our 

Canberra Goulburn Archdiocese with a Mass, 11am, Sunday 9 February, St Christopher’s Cathedral; celebrated by 

Archbishop Christopher Prowse. 

ST JOSEPH'S CHURCH CANDELO 150TH BIRTHDAY:  St Joseph's Church was opened by Reverend Dr. Rodger Bede 

Vaughan on Sunday 31 January 1875.  The Candelo community will have a celebration for the anniversary on Sunday 

16 February 2025 with a Mass at 10am, followed by a community gathering in the church hall. 

JUBILEE OF FAMILIES EUROPEAN PILGRIMAGE:  St Peter's Parish, Pambula, together with Fr George Ogah invite you 

to join our Jubilee of Families European Pilgrimage.  In this dedicated jubilee year, be inspired to encounter the 

pathways of some of the Church's greatest saints.  19 May-4 June, 2025.  Contact pambula@cg.org.au for more 

information.  Flyer in foyer. 

SUMMER TRANSFIGURATION NEWSLETTER available at the exits or from the Parish Office. 

2025 COLUMBAN CALENDARS available from the Parish Office, $10 each.   

SYNTHESIS REPORT OF ARCHDIOCESAN ASSEMBLY, 19 OCTOBER:  Copies of the same are available at the exits.  

 

CURSILLO RETREAT:  Save the date:  4-6 April at St Clement’s, Galong.  A 
Cursillo is a faith formation course; the word ‘Cursillo’ literally means 
‘short course’ in Spanish.  The first Cursillo was held in Spain in 1944 and 
in Canberra-Goulburn in 1966. 
Contact Michael and Erica michaelderaadt@gmail.com   
More information is available at https://bit.ly/cursillo2025  

 
VOCATIONS DISCERNMENT DINNERS:  alternating between a presbytery and the Archbishop’s House, the second 
Thursday of the month.  For men interested in discerning a call to the Priesthood.  A hearty meal provided with 
insightful discussions and prayer.  To rsvp please contact vocations director Fr Emil emil.milat@cg.org.au. 

Please note that the Parish Office will be closed on Monday 27 January for the Australia Day public holiday. 

MEDITATION GROUP:  6pm, Wednesdays.  All welcome.  Contact Vikki, 0437 876 487, mulvaney@netspeed.com.au.   
 

PRAYER CIRCLE SUPPORT:  Cathy Harris, 6281 2574.  
 

Readings for next Sunday:  The Presentation of the Lord, Year C; Mal 3:1-4; Heb 2:14-18; Lk 2:22-40. 

LITURGICAL ROSTERS NEXT WEEK:  1-2 February 2025 

1st Sun. of the month Curtin Sat. 6 pm Curtin Sun. 9.30 am Curtin Sun. 5.30 pm -  

Acolyte Melissa Bray Stafferd Fernandez Darryl Kite 

Reader Sr Frances Fitzpatrick Denis Howden Kim Hofmeier 

Commentator Alex Eyers Alan Grinsell-Jones NA 

Welcomer Jacqui Mullen Maureen Jeffrey Kim Hofmeier 

Ministers of Comm. Nanette Bonato Peter Wynter Gael Nicholls 

Communion to Sick  Warr:  John Eyers FWG:  Robert Shiner Homes:  Peter Wynter 

Counters 3 Feb. Bernadette Carmody, Joanne Mitchell 

Wednesday Liturgy 5 Feb. Prayer Leader:  Christine McLaughlin Eucharistic Minister:  Gael Nicholls 




A car key has been handed in to the parish 
office.  Contact wodennorth@cg.org.au or 
6281 3999 if you think it might be yours. 
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